Bradworthy CP School
Monday 2nd February 2009

Dear Parents,

We’ve had a quiet start to the term which is the main reason why this is the first news letter of the year. What I’m trying to say is that there hasn’t been much news !!!

It was nice to welcome our new children and their families at the start of term and I know that we are all looking forward to working together over the years to come to help the children develop and progress.
Parent Governor Vacancy

Our governing body does a fantastic job in supporting the work of the school and we are very grateful to them for their work. Our governors are a valued part of our team and I am writing to let you know that we have two vacancies for parents at present.
I’ve attached an officially worded letter for you to read and a form to fill in if you are interested.

Basically the situation is that if two or more of you offer to become governors then we will have to hold an election. If more than two of you don’t offer then we won’t.

If you would like to come and talk to me about the job please feel free to do so.

Language Teaching

I am delighted to be able to tell you that the school will be employing a language teacher after half term so that the children can begin to benefit from the opportunity to learn a foreign language.
We have decided to teach Spanish across the school and each Class will initially receive a half hour lesson each week.
We are all really looking forward to this new initiative and I am sure that it will be both enjoyable and beneficial experience for the children.
PTA

We will be holding a PTA meeting on Thursday 26th February at 7.00pm in Class 5.
In recent times these meetings have been extremely poorly attended and we have reached a point where we don’t really have a functioning committee and it is obviously not easy for the group to function in this way.
I have written on many occasions to say how grateful to the PTA we are for their work and support. In the last year alone they have given the school over £6000 worth of equipment and this is in addition to their organising many enjoyable events, however this doesn’t seem to have had any effect on the low attendance at meetings and nor have people stepped forward to offer to join our committee.

I would like to propose that we take the step of disbanding the PTA at our next meeting.
This would have a big effect on the school however we could probably still run certain key events out of school.

If you don’t agree with my proposal why not come along to the meeting because I’m happy to be voted down by anyone who thinks the PTA is important enough to keep.
Sports News

Unfortunately the recent run of wet weather means that we have spent the last three weeks postponing event after event, and match after match.

All of this means that we haven’t actually got any sports news yet this term but we are ever hopeful that something may happen soon.

In theory we have two football matches, a swimming festival and a cross country running meeting scheduled for the week ahead. We’ve all got our fingers crossed

School Clubs

The bad weather has also meant that we have been struggling to run our usual wide range of lunch and after school clubs. In theory we are running the following clubs on the following days:
Monday

Cross Country Running and Volleyball at lunchtime.

Tuesday

Cricket and KS 1 recorders at lunchtime.

Wednesday
Tag Rugby at lunchtime.



Year 3 / 4 Swimming after school.

Thursday
Running / Fitness and KS 1 football at lunchtime.


Football and Netball after school.
Friday

Girl’s football at lunchtime.



Basketball after school.

We are intending to offer the children in Years 5 and 6 the opportunity to take part in a canoeing club and a climbing club after half term.

I’ll give you more information about this when we’ve made the arrangements.

School Uniform

Thank you to everyone who has donated uniform for our second hand shop.

I’d like to apologise that it isn’t yet up and running but it will be straight after half term.  We are intending to charge 50p per item regardless of what it is.

The shop will be run by Nikki Martyn and she will be putting a list of items outside reception.

You can of course still buy items of new uniform from the office as you usually do.  
Bad Weather

With the weather forecast talking about the possibility of snow this week I thought that it might be a good idea to give you some information about bad weather.
Did you know, for example, that the official record for the highest wind speed in Britain is 173 mph. This was recorded in the Cairngorms in 1986.
More locally there could be certain circumstances where it may not be possible for the school to open or where we may be forced to close early. Obviously the school will only close if there really is no alternative and wherever possible we will attempt to stay open.

If the school is not able to open, for example as a result of heavy snowfall, there will be an announcement on local radio ( either Radio Devon or Lantern FM ) so please tune in for information.

You can also ring school on 01409 241365 or you can try and reach me on 07825 374050.

Many of our families live some distance from the school and this has obvious implications for travel, especially down untreated country lanes. If you have any doubt about whether the school is open or not or if you think that it may not be safe to travel then please don’t send or bring your children in.

You are the best person to assess the local conditions where you live and the school will fully support any decision you make to keep your children home. Their safety should be the most important consideration at all times.

Should the school be forced to close during the day we will contact the parents of children outside the village by telephone as soon as we possibly can so that arrangements can be made for them to get home. Where possible the school bus will run early for those children who travel to school this way.

The school will not allow children to travel home early where we have not made contact with their parents or if we do not know that they are going to some other safe destination, for example a relative or near neighbour. We would rather they were safe in Bradworthy than risk the possibility of arriving home and finding no one there.

If it starts to snow heavily where you are and you think it prudent to come and get your child/children early then please do so.
Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
